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    “The 

Downtowner”  
                                                   KIWANIS CLUB OF ROCHESTER        

ROCHESTER, MN.                           www.kiwanisroch.org    

July 31, 2017 

Coming Programs 

August 3  Michael Wojcik, RST City Councilman speaking 
       on Council activity. 
August 10 Dr. Tyler Oesterie, Mayo Medical Director will 
      speak about Fountain Centers. 
August 17 Brian Crabtree, Olmsted County Water Lab  
      Coordinator speaking  on water testing & Flint, MI  
      water situation. 
August. 24 Jessica Markley from Cambria will be our  
       speaker on their products and community support.  . 
August 31  Club brainstorm session. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 The Circle in July is Bill Kalmes and Charlie Graham. The 

Circle of Service for September is Ron Ilvedson, Dick 

Weltzin, and Bob McClocklin. (Circles should send Clare their 

programs as soon as possible so they can to have them 

included in the Downtowner.) 

Stay alert for signup opportunities online at  

www.kiwanisroch.org  

 

 
 

 

Expense Report: ( Repeat) 

$242.16 Saints on Second for meal & room 

Deposit 

$183.50  members paymt for meals at  

     S.on SecondThe difference is Charge for 

Room, tax buffet service chg. & gratuity.  

($20, $15.70, $8.50 serv. Chg.,$29.26) 

Thursday, July 20, 2017 

RE:  KIWANIS Meeting Notes 

Dan Carlson opened the meeting with as many 

guests as members, using four tables.  Dan Moore 

entertained us with a story about “Leroy” 

children.  There were a lot of happy dollars from 

Austin, Ron, Linda, Mary, Colleen and her dad, Dan 

Carlson for Hope’s cancer success, Al, and even 

two guests who were happy. 

Bonnie introduced the 4H Student of the Month, 

Erica Dettinger, and presented her with the 

KIWANIS Certificate for Leadership & 

Community Service in 4H.  Al Lun took the picture 

and her parents were also recognized.  Erica has 

been with many musical groups plus church and 

numerous other activities.  She has been in 4H 

for 12 years serving in every elected office, going 

to the State Fair 4H events and part of the 

Green Team. Erica spoke about her interest in 

rabbits having bred as many as 11 or 12 at one 

time.  She says 4H makes leaders in the 

community, country, and the world.  She plans to 

attend college in Oxford, OH. 

Randy Schmidt, KIWANIS Gov. Elect, was unable 

to be our speaker but arranged for Nick Traxler, 

Boy Scout Gamehaven Hiawatha District 

Director, to speak to us.  He says Boy Scouts are 

like KIWANIS doing service work, with emphasis 

on youth and early childhood development.  Boy 

Scouts were founded in 1910 and the same 

principles still apply for trust and loyalty.  Other 

citizen values are to be brave, clean, steadfast, 

bold, and adaptable. .  He said 40,000 scouts 

will attend the Scout Jamboree this year in West 

Virginia and 24 from Rochester.  Nick spoke 

about the Explorer programs such as Police and  

    (Continued on Page 3) 
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ACTIVE MEMBERS                    Home        Office 

Anderson, Margaret (Peggy)         288-3985 

    panderson126@charter.net   
Austinson, Paul                  288-8735 
    pjaustinson43@gmail.com 
Borcherding, Don 282-1783 288-6464 
  dpborcher@hotmail.com       
Carlson, Dan                                285-1098 

  Danhope3904@msn.com                  

Graham, Charlie***** 288-8525 

    Cgraham120@charter.net  

Hull, Linda     Immed. Past Co-President      282-8399  

    lindahull1025@yahoo.com     

Ilvedson, Ronald 529-0551       

peterturkel@gmail.com  

Jorgenson, Austin   Secretary 413-2134 253-5631 

    Austj4@gmail.com      

Kalmes, Bill                                  289-4056        288-3277 

       w.kalmes@smithschafer.com  

Kersten, Richard ***** 289-1790 

    rfkersten@q.com  

Krsnak, Roger                             282-2872          358-5020 

    rdkrsnak@us.ibm.com  

Lawson, Del      Immed. Past Co-President    287-0862    288-

2842 

    drdel22@aol.com  

Lun, Al       Webmaster              289-3937          507-269-3853 

     albert.lun@gmail.com  

Maddox, Colleen                        287-0318    280-7911 (cell)                                                                        

       landherrmaddox@gmail.com  
McClocklin, Bob                             288-7772 

   mcclocklin@charter.net   (Webmaster Assoc.) 

Moore, Dan**   Club Jester 282-6382      

    Dmoore1014@aol.com 

Nehring, Irv 775-6857        

 inehring@frontiernet.net    

Nelsen, David                               533-0225        

     perryford90@yahoo.com  
Oesterle, Scott  

      scottoesterle@MSN.com           

Schultz, Bonnie                           280-6078          529-4830 

      bonnies@uwolmsted.org    

Tompkins, Mary                            252-9746          

      Mtompkins14@charter.net  

Warren, Clare, editor, Treas. 254-2087 

    Clarew60@gmail.com  

Weltzin, Dick                              288-2390 

     weltzin@msn.com 

 

22 Active members as of November 1, 2016  

 

*Senior Member        **Privileged Member    ***Honorary Member  
****Senior & Long Term Perfect Attendance 

*****Life Member 

   The preceding list reflects the official roster of active members 

according to Kiwanis International. If a name is missing or one is 

present that should not be, please let C. Warren know.     

 

 

 

 

PRIVILEGED & HONORARY MEMBERS 

***Jim Bouquet                                   651-560-4292 

***Bob Fiss                                                288-7480 

The Kiwanis Club of Rochester meets every Thursday 

(Starting January, 2013) at 12 noon at the DoubleTree Hotel 

- Meetings last about one hour.  Lunch is a buffet including 

an entree, fruit, salad, and drink for $12.75  

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

Newsletter Changes 
Remember to call Clare Warren at 254-2087 if you have anything 

you feel is newsworthy. We are trying to get the newsletter out 

every other week. It can be effective if you feed in the right 

information. Feel free to contribute something for publication!  
Be sure to read the roster once in awhile and report 
any errors to C. Warren 

Why not!  If you have a computer, why not try to receive the 

Kiwanis Newsletter via e-mail. It is a quick and easy way for us to 

get the letter to you on time. We now have  24 ACTIVE members 

receiving it regularly. They enjoy the ability to get it in COLOR.  

 

 at  www.kiwanisroch.org       2016 
Dan Carlson                                      President  

 Linda Hull & Del Lawson           Immed. Past  Presidents 

David Nelsen                                         Vice President 

Clare Warren                                         Treasurer 

Austin Jorgenson   Secretary 

Committees 
Club Rep to District  Dan Carlson 

Membership, Growth & Education 

         Roger Krsnak, Charlie Graham, Del  Lawson, Paul Austinson 

Public Relations  Mary Tompkins, Colleen Maddox, Ron Ilvedson,  

Al Lun 

Community Services 

         Dan Moore,  Austin Jorgenson, Bonnie Schultz, Bill Kalmes, 

Bob McClocklin 

Youth Service & YCPO 

         Peg Anderson, Chair, Dick Weltzin,  

           Mary Tompkins, Don Borcherding,  

Programs 

           Circles of Service 

Human and Spiritual Values 

      Colleen Maddox 

Finance   Irv Nehring, Chair., , Clare Warren, Bill Kalmes, 

         Linda Hull 

Donations/Charities  Dave Nelsen, Chair, Scott Oesterle 

   

District & International web sites: 

www.kiwanis.org 

WWW.MNDAK.ORG 

 

 
 

 

            (Con’t from Page 1) 

 

 

Kiwanis is a global organization of 

volunteers dedicated to improving 

the world one child and one 

community at a time. 
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       (Continues from Page 1) 

 

Robotics and Eagle Scouts.  In 2016 there were 

55 Eagle Scouts here.  Only 4% become Eagle 

Scouts although 4 million have done so in the 

history of scouting.  It takes 21 merit badges to 

reach the Eagle rank.  After a 

show of hands many of our 

members were scouts and David 

Nelsen was the only Eagle Scout. 

The program adjourned promptly 

at 1 PM. 

Submitted by Charlie Graham 

 

. Thursday, July 27, 2017 

RE:  KIWANIS Meeting Notes 

Dan Carlson began the meeting with the song 

pledge and invocation by Dan Moore.  Dan also 

shared his weekly humor story, followed by happy 

dollars and the drawing.  Charlie Graham won the 

drawing.  Al Lun spoke about the YMCA Golf 

Tournament this September, which our club was 

in last year.  The cost is $100 per player, for 

anyone interested.  Bob McClocklin asked for club 

members to support peanut sales as our major 

fund raiser, by buying boxes and selling on the 

street.  He passed a sign-up sheet for selling 

peanuts downtown on Wednesday, August 29, and 

Saturday, September 9, at HyVee West.  

Another list is for the number of boxes we plan 

to sell to determine how may to order.  Last year 

Charlie sold 66 boxes and Bob sold 30.  He said 

the profit per box sold is $21 vs. $115 when sold 

on the street.  The cost to buy has increased by 

$1 but we plan to not increase our price of 

$40/box. 

Colleen arranged for the program, but in her 

absence Bonnie introduced the speaker Dr. Robin 

Molella a medical Director with the Mayo Clinic.  

Dr. Molella is interested in disaster planning using 

simulation techniques.  As a means of doing this 

she is promoting Bounce Day in Rochester on 

October 1.  In the event of an unknown disaster 

our community needs to “rebound”, hence the 

name Bounce is chosen to ask the public to be 

aware of the need to act.  Last year there were 

276 people who went to Bounce Day, including 

KIWANIS members.  There is no budget for this 

event other than donations.  An example of how 

the public can respond happened this year when a 

Florida ocean undertow swept away 9 members of 

a family, but rapid action by other people forming 

a human chain was able to save them.  Dr. Molella 

says it takes just one person to act and others 

will follow, so by simulation we can be ready when 

there is an unexpected disaster.  Such action is 

not the government 85% of the time, but 

individuals.  The ambulance comes after the first 

sign of disaster, like a shooter.  Simulation can 

show how to respond, deal with shock, and assume 

command.  Bounce Day will use a cardiovascular 

event this year. 

The meeting adjourned at 1 PM.  Submitted by 

Charlie Graham 

 

 

 

Bonnie introduced the 4H Student of the Month, 

Erica Dettinger, and presented her with the 

KIWANIS Certificate for Leadership & 

Community Service in 4H.  

 
 

Erica has been with many musical groups plus 

church and numerous other activities.  She has 
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been in 4H for 12 years serving in every elected 

office, going to the State Fair 4H events and 

part of the Green Team. Erica spoke about her 

interest in rabbits having bred as many as 11 or 

12 at one time.  She says 4H makes leaders in the 

community, country, and the world.  She plans to 

attend college in Oxford, OH. 

 

 
 
A young lady confidently 
walked around the room with a raised glass of 
water while leading a seminar and explaining stress 
management to her audience.  Everyone knew she 
was going to ask the ultimate question, 'Half empty 
or half full?'  
  
She fooled them all. "How heavy is this glass of 
water?" she inquired with a smile. Answers called 
out ranged from 8 oz. to 20 oz. 
  
She replied, "The absolute weight doesn't matter.  It 
depends on how long I hold it.   If I hold it for a 
minute, that's not a problem.  If I hold it for an hour, 
I'll have an ache in my right arm. 
  
If I hold it for a day, you'll have to call an 
ambulance.  In each case it's the same weight, but 
the longer I hold it, the heavier it becomes." 
  
She continued, "And that's the way it is with stress.  
If we carry our burdens all the time, sooner or later, 
as the burden becomes increasingly heavy, we 
won't be able to carry on." 
  
"As with the glass of water, you have to put it down 
for a while and rest before holding it again.  When 
we're refreshed, we can carry on with the burden - 
holding stress longer and better each time 
practiced. 
  

So, as early in the evening as you can, put all your 
burdens down. Don't carry them through the 
evening and into the night.  Pick them up 
againtomorrow if you 
must. 
  
1 * Accept the fact that some days you're the 
pigeon, and some days you're the statue! 
  
2 * Always keep your words soft and sweet, just in 
case you have to eat them. 
  
3 * Always read stuff that will make you look good if 
you die in the middle of it. 
  
4 * Drive carefully... It's not only cars that can be 
recalled by their Maker. 
  
5 * If you can't be kind, at least have the decency to 
be vague. 
  
6 * If you lend someone $20 and never see that 
person again, it was probably worth it. 
  
7 * It may be that your sole purpose in life is simply 
to serve as a warning to others. 
  
8 * Never buy a car you can't push. 
  
9 * Never put both feet in your mouth at the same 
time, because then you won't have a leg to stand 
on. 
  
10 * Nobody cares if you can't dance well.  Just get 
up and dance. 
  
11 * Since it's the early worm that gets eaten by the 
bird, sleep late. 
  
12 * The second mouse gets the cheese. 
  
13 * When everything's coming your way, you're in 
the wrong lane. 
  
14 * Birthdays are good for you. The more you 
have, the longer you live. 
  
16 * Some mistakes are too much fun to make only 
once. 
  
17 * We could learn a lot from crayons.  Some are 
sharp, some are pretty and some are dull.  Some 
have weird names and all are different colors, but 
they all have to live in the same box. 
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18 * A truly happy person is one who can enjoy the 
scenery on a detour. 
  
19 * Have an awesome day and know that 
someone has thought about you today. 
  
AND MOST IMPORTANTLY 
  
20 *Save the earth..... It's the only planet with 
chocolate!* 
  
  
  
Today someone asked me if I liked you all.  I 
laughed, 
and said, "Ha! That's funny!!   I absolutely LOVE 
them!!  They're funny, caring, crazy as heck, 
sweet, beautiful, they're reading this email right 
now & I love them!!" 
  
Send this to ten people you love!! 
  
Be the kind of person that when your feet hit 
the floor each morning the devil says~~ "Oh 
Crap, they're up!" 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

  

 

 


